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(continued on page 5)

Diane Hoskins, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Walter Hoskins of R.R. 1, :_hls d
Jarvis, was presented with a 50 hour pin for teenage volunteer service e
in the West Haldimand General Hospital Coffee Shop at Wednesday
night’s meeting of the Jarvis Unit of the hospital auxiliary. Helen
Snowden, past president of the W.H.G.H. Auxiliary, made the pres-

entation. Diane is a 14-year-old student at H.S.S. (staff photo)
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Election In Hagersville

D. Duxbury And R. Steele
Acclaimed In Jarvis - Walpole

There will be six local
elections for trustees to the
Haldimand  Board of
Education on December 2.

Voters will be travelling
to the polls in Hagersville,

Caledonia, Oneida,
Dunnville and Dunn -
Canboro to elect a

representative. The separate
school seat will also require
a vote.

In all other areas under
the Haldimand jurisdiction,
candidates were acclaimed.

Don Duxbury of R.R. 1,
Jarvis and Russell Steele of

R.R. 1, Selkirk became
Jarvis — Walpole’s two
members after Norman
Sinibaldi withdrew  his

nomination last Wednesday.

Mr. Duxbury is a local
dairy farmer while Mr. Steele
works for the provincial
government as a dairy herd
fieldman.

Mr. Duxbury, present
chairman of the Haldimand
Board, has served the

education system as a
trustee for over 20 years.
And he has been with the
Haldimand Board since its
inception.

The father of four
children ranging in age from
16 to 23, Mr. Duxbury told
the Record he plans to
make a special address to
the Board at their December
meeting regarding a new
look and direction for the
future.

Mr. Steele, father of
three children, 14, 21 and
23 years old, said he felt it
was time he took an interest
in education. He said he is
satisfied with the present
system and just wants to
help make it work.

A  Selkirk Volunteer
fireman and member of the
Selkirk Centennial Hall
Board, Mr. Steele is a grade
13 graduate with 12 years
bookkeeping experience.

In Hagersville Mel

Henderson and encumbent

Jennifer Eustace will be
vying for a seat on the
Board. :

Mr. Henderson, owner of
Henderson Motors in the
village, said he is running
because he’s interested in
the education his children
will be receiving and
education in general.

He is 44 and the father
of three children aged 10,
14 and 17.

Mrs. Eustace, a
housewife and fourth year
political and social work
student at McMaster
University is seeking her
second term on the Board.

Two main issues she
would like the new Board to
look into are the present
policy on the use of schools
and more public
involvement in the
education process.

The school use policy
was established 1% years

(continued on page 5)

Lion Drew Williamson (right) received a plaque from District
Governor Ken Christie for his work with the Youth Exchange Pro-
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Elaine Dashner (Holmes 2), Mrs

. Andrew Dashner (Holmes 2)

and Marie Hewitt (Hagersville) received their Provincial Honours
at the Haldimand 4-H Achievement Day held at the Trinity Lutheran
Parish Hall, Fisherville on Saturday. (staff photo)

Ribbon Cutting At Taquanyah

The Grand River
Conservation Authority will
officially open its new
$100,000 Taquanyah
Nature Centre tomorrow
(Friday, Nov. 22).

Don Duxbury, chairman
of the Haldimand Board of

Education, Ken Best,
Ministry of Agricuiture
representative in Cayuga

and James Bower, chairman
of the Conservation
Authority, will cut the
ribbon at 2 p.m.

The Centre, located on
the Decewsville Road near
Cayuga, is the first complex

to be designed and
constructed by authority
personnel.

It provides classroom and
laboratory facilities for
about 100 classes of the
Haldimand Board of
Education.

There will be tours and
Open House till 8 p.m.

like to acquaint the
community with the
facilities since it is open to
other than classroom
studies.

Nature clubs or other
organizations as well as the
general public interested in
learning more about nature
are also welcome there.

Cost *30,000 More

An extra thirty thousand
dollars is needed for the
proposed new Dunnville
Police Building. :

At a meeting of
Haldimand-Norfolk
Regional Council last
Thursday, Finance
Committee chairman Fred
Peacock told upper tier
representatives the budget
allocation for the facility
needs to be adjusted to
$105,063 from $75,000. It
is to be budgeted for in
1975.

He explained the
increased cost is due to the
location of the lot below

special cell doors.
Originally, the H-N Police
Commission had planned to
use the doors from the old
building.

Councillor Clare
Huffman, a member of the
Commission, added the
architect’s fees had never
been considered.

He said the $75,000
estimate was submitted
prior to hiring an architect.

When the tenders and
architect indicated a
$105,000 figure, “everyone
was most shocked,” he said.

Simcoe councillor
Catherine Smale said she

gram last week. Lion President Bill Snowden (left) looks on. See
A (continued on page 5) i

Lions story inside. . . ‘ Taquanyah staff would the flood plain level and
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